
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Here we are at the end of 
the super-long Autumn 
Term at last - and pretty 

much at Christmas! Personally, I like to 
work up until as near to the big day as 
possible as it then gives us a few extra 
days' holiday in January ... Staff come 
back for  non-pupil day on Monday 
6th January and all children return 
on Tuesday 7th January 2025.  
 
Wonderful HB Children 
Last Friday's review with the Directors of Education and Inclusion and two other Heads of 
School went well because of the tremendous work that the children have put in this term (and 
previously). The quality of work in books is quite exceptional and this was evident during the 
review. Many of you will have seen the wonderful work that your children have completed 
when you have been in for BaaB evenings. A number of children from KS1 and KS2 spoke 
very eloquently about the pride they have in their work and were able to recall much of their 
past learning when questioned by our visitors. I received comments about how polite and 
courteous the children were as well. As a staff, we know how hard the children invariably work 
and how much progress they make in a term: it is clear to see in the work they produce and in 
the way they are able to talk about their learning. Every last one of them should feel incredibly 
proud of how far they have come since the beginning of September. 
 
Online Safety 
One of the benefits of being in a trust is that staff share information. My colleague at Pilton 
Bluecoat has forwarded the following regarding online safety that will be of interest to you: 
 
Internet Safety Alert: Kinzoo Platform 
 
We would like to address an important issue regarding internet safety. Recently, we became 
aware of an external incident involving the use of Kinzoo, a social online chat platform 
designed for children. While the platform may seem child-friendly, our concern lies in the fact 
that children are still developing the social skills and maturity needed to navigate such online 
spaces safely. 
 
As a result, we strongly advise that children in our community do 
not use Kinzoo or similar platforms such as Fortnite, at this time. 
Their well-being and safety remain our top priority, and we believe 
they are simply too young to manage the responsibilities that come 
with such platforms. 
 
For more information about keeping children safe online, please 
follow the link: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
online-safety/ 
 

NewsletterðFriday 20th December 

Perseverance  -  Friendship  -  Respect  -  Truthfulness  -  Forgiveness  -  Love 

Next weekðW/C Monday 6th January 2025 

Monday: Non Pupil Day - no children in school 

Tuesday: 

First Day of term 

Class Three PE 

No After School Lego Club 

Wednesday: 

Lunchtime Arts Award Club (KS1 + 

KS2) (More details in January) 

Class One Outdoor Learning (afternoon) 

Thursday: Class Two PE 

Friday: 

Class Four PE 

3.00 Celebration Collective Worship 

No KS2 Sports Club 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/


Save the date! Our First Home-School Partnership Evening 
The Governors would like to invite parents and carers into school on Thursday 23rd 
January 2025 to hear about the work of the school. The event will take place at 7:00pm and 
there will be refreshments and an opportunity to talk to staff and Governors about what goes 
on at High Bickington Academy each day.  In a short presentation, you will hear about our 
curriculum; the school's vision and what a typical day looks like for your children. We will also 
talk about plans for the future and how strengthening the home-school partnership will be 
vital to your children's development at primary school. If you would like to book a place, 
please either complete the Google Form https://forms.gle/nCN7q9jNDtvLRHvX6 or e-mail 
admin@high-bickington-primary.devon.sch.uk - this will help us to plan the venue and 
refreshments. Please do come if you are able, as a strong home-school partnership will 
ensure that ours is a thriving school community.  
 
Christmas Dinner 
Children and staff all had a superb Christmas Dinner on Wednesday. Many thanks to Angie 
who worked so hard to prepare and cook everything - it was delicious. Thank you also to the 
MTAs who all mucked in to make sure that everything went smoothly and we all had a great 
time. 
 
Nativity Service 
Thank you so much to everyone who was able to come along to our Nativity Service on 
Tuesday. It was so lovely to see the church full to overflowing. The children were magnificent 
as the animals, characters and narrators of the story of the first Christmas and their singing 
was beautiful.  
 
PTA  Christmas Raffle 
Thank you again to the wonderful women from the PTA who put on the amazing raffle and 
refreshments after the service.  The money raised really helps to enrich the opportunities for 
children at the school. 
 
Thank You! 
Thank you to all of you parents and carers for your continuing support for the work of the 
school: a strong home/school partnership really does make a positive difference to children's 
learning. Thanks also to the wonderful staff for committing so much time and expertise to 
delivering a high quality education for your children. And finally, a heart-felt thank you to the 
children who are always polite, courteous, hard-working and a lot of fun! I trust that Santa will 
be visiting all of them - he certainly should be! 
 
Have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, 
 
Rob Norton 
Head of School 

https://forms.gle/nCN7q9jNDtvLRHvX6


 

Please complete the Google form to let us know you will be attending - https://
forms.gle/nCN7q9jNDtvLRHvX6 
 
Or send an e-mail to admin@high-bickington-primary.devon.sch.uk 

https://forms.gle/nCN7q9jNDtvLRHvX6
https://forms.gle/nCN7q9jNDtvLRHvX6


TEAM Multi Academy Trust have job vacancies, for more information and how to apply 

directly with My New Term please visit our website  

 https://www.teamacademytrust.com/vacancies   

Message from the PTA 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to everyone for your incredible support 
throughout this year. Your contributionsðwhether through baking, donating to hampers, 
attending meetings, sharing ideas, or volunteeringðhave made a real difference, and we 
truly appreciate everything you do. 
 
Why is the PTA so important? 
Every event we run helps raise vital funds for the school, enabling them to offer free or low-
cost trips so no child misses out. These funds also contribute to purchasing equipment that 
the school's budget cannot cover, along with many other essential needs. 
 
Your involvement in the PTAðwhether you're a baker, refreshment helper, or prize donorð
has a significant impact. We are all part of this effort, and without your support, none of this 
would be possible. 
 
Looking ahead, we are excited to continue our work together in the coming year. Weôre 
always open to new ideas, and we'd love to have more people step forward to lead events or 
offer help in any way they can. We understand how busy everyone is, but any assistance is 
invaluable. 
 
Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas, and once again, thank you for being such a vital part 
of the High Bickington PTA. 
 
Warm Wishes, 
Jemma, Gemma, Laura, Sophie and Nikki 

https://www.teamacademytrust.com/vacancies


Autumn Term Dates 

 

¶ Monday 23rd December to Monday 6th January inclusive - Christmas Holiday. 

 

Spring Term Dates 

 

¶ Monday 6th January ï Non Pupil Day 

¶ Tuesday 7th January - children return to school. 

¶ *NEW* Friday 24th January - Class Three trip to Escott 

¶ Tuesday 11th February ï Book and a biscuit 3:30-4:30pm. 

¶ Tuesday 11th FebruaryðFriday 14th FebruaryðYear Five London Residential 

¶ Week beginning Monday 17th February - Half term week. 

¶ Monday 24 February - children return to school. 

¶ Wednesday 12th to Friday 14th March ï Class Three Residential at St Georgeôs House, 

Georgeham.  

¶ Thursday 20th March ï TEAM Proms at The Queen's Theatre ï KS2 performing at 

1:30pm and 6:00pm.  

¶ Tuesday 1st April ï Book and a biscuit 3:30-4:30pm. 

¶ Wednesday 2nd April ï Easter Service 2:00pm in the church. 

¶ Friday 4th April - Last day of term.  

¶ Monday 7th April to Monday 21st April inclusive - Easter Holiday. 

 

Summer Term Dates 

 

¶ Tuesday 22nd April - children return to school. 

¶ Monday 5 May - May Bank Holiday - no school.  

¶ Week beginning Monday 12th May ï KS2 (Y6) SATs week.  

¶ Sunday 18th May to Friday 23rd May ï Y6 Residential at Bude. 

¶ Week beginning Monday 26th May - Half term week. 

¶ Monday 2nd June - Non Pupil Day. 

¶ Tuesday 3rd June to Friday 13th June ï Y4 Multiplication check SAT. 

¶ Monday 9th June to Friday 13th June - Y1 Phonics check SAT. 

¶ Tuesday 10th June ï Book and a biscuit 3:30-4:30pm 

¶ Week beginning Monday 16th June - Y6 Bikeability training.  

¶ Monday 21st July ï Sports Day.  

¶ Tuesday 22nd July ï Leavers' Service 2:00pm. End of school year.  



/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ bƻǝŎŜǎ 


